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Date: July 24, 2007 
 
To: Mayor Hearns and City Council Members 
 
From: James R. Williams, Public Works Director 
 
Subject: Approval of Sewer System Management Plan Development Plan and 

Schedule 
 
 
Recommendation: 
Approve Sewer System Management Plan Development Plan and authorize the City Manager 
to certify the City has completed and approved the Development Plan and Schedule. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
None. 
 
Background: 
In May 2006, the State adopted Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR's) regulating sanitary 
sewers.  Lancaster submitted its Notice of Intent to comply with the WDR's and the annual 
fee in October 2006 as required.  To comply with the WDR's there are several tasks that need 
to be completed.  One of these tasks is the preparation and submittal of a Sewer System 
Management Plan (SSMP) Development Plan and Schedule.  The City has contracted with a 
consultant to assist in preparing the necessary documents.  The SSMP Development Plan and 
Schedule are attached.  The Plan must be submitted to the State by August 2, 2007. 
 


